
 

NEWS RELEASE 
June 7, 2020, 12:15pm, News Release no. 72 
Coronavirus COVID-19 
 
Unalaska, Alaska – Yesterday evening we reported that a crewmember from the State Ferry 
Tustumena tested positive for COVID-19 in Unalaska / Dutch Harbor. The positive crewmember 
was isolated on the vessel and did not disembark while in port.  
 
Ferry passengers did disembark. Unalaska Unified Command has the manifest of all passengers 
arriving in Dutch Harbor. Arriving passengers have been contacted, and those whose final 
destination was Unalaska are in quarantine under our local order. The remainder of the arriving 
passengers departed on the ferry last night. 
 
There were additional passengers scheduled to board and depart with the ferry yesterday who 
were loaded for a short time and then unloaded. According to State Epidemiologist Joe 
McLaughlin, MD, MPH, Chief of the Alaska Section of Epidemiology, “Northbound passengers 
who boarded the Ferry Tustumena briefly in Unalaska yesterday afternoon and subsequently 
disembarked did not have contact with the COVID-19 positive crewmember, who was in 
isolation. However, out of an abundance of caution, they should self-monitor for signs and 
symptoms of COVID-19 for the next 14 days. They do not need to call the Department of Health 
and Social Services, Section of Epidemiology. As the investigation continues, DHSS will provide 
additional guidance, as warranted.” These folks are not required to quarantine, because they 
have not been in contact with a known COVID positive person. Unalaska Unified Command is 
advocating for the Alaska Marine Highway System to provide air transportation off the island for 
these passengers. 
 
The ferry arrived in Dutch Harbor at about 9:30 a.m. The IFHS Clinic was notified of a symptomatic 
crewmember on the ferry, with a request for evaluation and testing, between 3:30 and 3:45 pm. 
Clinic and EMS personnel immediately responded to the ferry. 
 
The City remains at Risk Level Medium under Unified Command’s COVID-19 Emergency 
Response Plan. 
 
The press release issued by the Alaska Marine Highway System is included below. 
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